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Mayor Executive Director of Police Reform

March 13, 2023
Interoffice Memorandum

To: Diane McDermott, Lead Investigator, CPOA
From: Jimmy Collins, Deputy Director of Police Reform
Subject: Non-Concurrence of Finding re: CPC-192-2022

This memorandum serves to convey the articulation for APD’s points of non-concurrence in the above
captioned administrative investigation conducted by the Civilian Police Oversight Agency.

Policy CPOA Finding APD Finding
1-1-6-C-1 Sustained/Written Reprimand Exonerated

Rationale for non-concurrence of action for 1-1-6-C-1:

Commanders Waite and Landavazo both reviewed this case and determined Officer H  actions
did not violate this policy. Both commanders agree Officer H: did complete a police report and
made reasonable attempts to contact the offender and witnesses. Officer H was not able to reach
any of the other parties, which made him unable to file a summons correctly. Officer H also

explained in his report why the summons was not filed. [ agree with the findings of Commanders
Waite and Landavazo.

Conclusion:

Based on my assessment of the facts derived from this investigation, | have deemed it appropriate to
exonerate this violation.

eputy Director of Police Reform
Albuquerque Police Department

RECEIVED CPOA
MAR 24'23 Py12:06

Cc: Eric Garcia, Executive Director of Police Reform/DCAQ






